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Date:  12-03-2024 

To: Honorable Chair and Members of the Board of Supervisors 

From: Karyn Spears, Assistant Director of Public Works 

Re: Apply for Grant Funding for Solid Waste Disposal and Codisposal Site Cleanup Program 

Background: 
The Board has already authorized this however it is being resubmitted with the Cal Recycle required format.

The Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery is offering financial assistance in the form 
of reimbursement grants up to $750,000 in matching funds for eligible costs to assist public entities 
requiring financial assistance to those committed to accelerating the pace of cleanup, restoring sites, and 
protecting public health and safety, and the environment. 

Discussion: 

The County of Mono would benefit from this grant to assist with the costs associated to close Benton 
Crossing Landfill in accordance with applicable regulatory standards     

Approval of the recommended resolution will allow Public Works to prepare and apply for this grant application 
to the Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery for Solid Waste Disposal and Co-disposal Site 
Cleanup Program that will provide matched funds to complete the landfill gas monitoring system and final 
cover.  

If the grant is approved, we will be reimbursed for 50% of expenses up to $750,000 annually. 

Please contact me at (760) 616-4651 or kspears@mono.ca.gov if you have any questions regarding this item. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karyn Spears   
Assistant Director Public Works 

Karyn Spears 




